
January 31, 2024 

January 2024 Prayer Letter 

Dear Prayer Warriors, 

As we enter this new year, we do it with continued gratefulness for your generosity to us. We 
appreciate the faithful financial support and prayer support that you give to us. We are also very 
thankful for the many different Christmas offerings we received over the past few months. God 
has used your generosity in a tremendous way in our life and ministry.  

Regarding our ministry here in Mexico, I am glad to report that Pastor Arrache has entrusted me 
with the leadership of his church’s Sunday School ministry. We appreciate this opportunity and 
hope to see God work mightily in the lives of these kids here in Irapuato. We would appreciate 
your prayers regarding this ministry, and also regarding the bus route we hope to start soon. We 
have several contacts lined up, and we were able to take a couple people to church in our car 
this past Sunday. Further, we are glad to report we saw 2 people saved this past month. We are 
glad to see God working here in Mexico and we pray that He will continue to do so! 

In our last letter, I mentioned that we were having issues with registering our vehicle. 
Unfortunately, we still do not yet have the proper proof of address that the state of Guanajuato 
requires. I will continue working to resolve this issue, and we continue to covet your prayers in 
this matter.  

Again, we cannot overstate our appreciation of your continued support of our ministry. We do 
pray that God would continue to bless you all greatly! 

In Christ’s service, 

Tim Pontius 
Missionary to México with BIMI 
Pontius2MX.org

Praise: 
• Souls saved 
• Ministry 

opportunities 
• Renata had a good 

1st birthday 
Prayer Requests: 
• Quick and thorough 

learning of the 
Spanish language 

• Vehicle registration


